



April 28, 2021


Re: Excessive Marking of Non-Hazard Trees 
on Private Property 

Dear Senator Golden and members of the Committee:


	 My name is Lynne Piper, and my husband Vince, 
and I own property in Elkhorn in Lyons.  We bought our 
house in January 2020 and it burned in the labor day fires.  


	 After the fires, we applied for clean up from FEMA 
and signed a right of entry.  We indicated we wanted the 
trees kept, even if burned or dead.  Most of the trees around the house are young - around 
10-15 years old.  They are about 10-15 feet tall and far from the house and pose no danger 
whatsoever.   We would like to leave these trees to stabilize the soils, which are sensitive and 
our most precious resource.


	 While most of the trees on my property are 
dead, the hardwoods are starting to root sprout and 
show new life.  We have deer and rabbits on the 
property eating the new growth.  We appreciate seeing 
the green again and don’t want our land torn up by 
heavy equipment.


	 We have set up a temporary shelter.  We invited 
an Oregon Department of Forestry forester to visit our 
property.  He too confirmed that there was no risk to 
our tent or anyone from the fire impacted trees around 
our former home.  There is zero risk to contractors 
either.


	 We recently visited the property and found dozens and dozens of 
tiny trees marked to cut (see screenshot of CDR Maguire application).  
We understand that the contractor is paid per tree (see attached).  At the 
prices in the schedule, this appears to be over $7,000 to cut these trees. 
A 10 year old could cut most of these in a day with a hand saw.   


	 Regardless, we are not OK with them profiting off of cutting tiny, 
harmless trees and damaging the sensitive post-fire soils our property.  I 
have heard that other property owners are seeing excessive marking on 
their land.   


	 I ask that you conduct an audit of the qualifications of the 
individuals that marked trees on our land.  Was this done by arborists 
with experience in post-fire conditions?  What protocol was used?  This 
makes absolutely no sense to us.


	 Yesterday, an arborist visited our property.  He reported that none 
of the marked trees were a risk to our tent, our to any contractors that 



would excavate and clean up our burned out home.   I ask that you all ask whoever is 
responsible to stop the marking.


	 We intend to document and then remove the blue markings from the trees.  We intend 
to notify the contractors that we would like to be present when they enter the land.  This is not 
OK, please do something about it before they add insult to the injury we have felt.


	 	 	 	 	 	 Sincerely,


	 	 	 	 	 	 Lynne Piper 


